
BOARD OF ELECTRICAL APPEALS 
MINUTES 

September 14, 2021 

  
 

Location: Ronald Reagan Building, 271 W. 3rd, 3rd Floor, Room 318. 
 
Members: Casey Belknap, Cole Hawkins, Mike Kilian, Tony Naylor, Brad Ragland, Duane 
Schneider, Chris Vail. 
 
Present:  Ragland, Schneider, Naylor, Belknap, Vail.  
 
Staff Present: Chris Nordick, Dave Killgore, Andrew McNaughten (MABCD), Christopher Labrum 
MABCD Director.  
 
Board Member Naylor called the regular meeting of the Board of Electrical Appeals to order at 
3:04 p.m. on Tuesday, September 14, 2021.   
 
Board Member Schneider made a motion to approve the August 10, 2021 minutes. Board 
Member Vail seconded the motion. The motion carried (5– 0). 
 
 
The recent examination results from Prometric and ICC for examinations administered by their 
offices for Metropolitan Area Building and Construction Department approved applicants as 
presented to the Board. The results were as follows:  
 
APPLICANT NAME TEST AGENCY  EXAMINATION CLASSIFICATION    RESULT  
Andrew McNaughten    Prometric  Fire and Burglar Alarm   Failed 
Anthony Durkee    Prometric  Journeyman Electrician  Failed 
Mathew Walker    Prometric  Journeyman Electrician  Failed 
 
There were no new applications reviewed for approval to be administered the appropriate 
examinations for certification. The results were as follows:  
 
APPLICANT NAME   ID NUMBER                 EXAMINATION CLASSIFICATION         ACTION    
Jesse Kerr 9401  Journeyman Electrician          Approved 
Andrew McNaughten 7293  Fire and Burglar Alarm          Retake 
Zachary Danner 4979  Elevator Electrical          Approved 
 
There were three (3) new Electrical or Elevator Contractor Licenses issued since July 13, 2021. 
 
COMPANY NAME   QUALIFIED PERSON 
P1 Service LLC.       Jeffrey Gardner 
Electrical Connections LLC.     Joseph Arellano 
Tri-City Electric Company of Iowa    Johnathon Drumm 
316 Electrical Solutions     Walter Joynt 
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Public Agenda: 
N/A   
 
Unfinished Business: 
Mr. Nordick explained that the Board Appointments would be on the agenda soon. 
 
Alarm licensing and technical certification discussion continued with Mr. Nordick asking to table 
this discussion until the next regular meeting.  
 
New Business:  
Discussion on NEC Section 210.52 regarding workspace requirements resulted in the Board 
asking Mr. Nordick to draft some language in next month’s MABCD construction industry 
newsletter to articulate to the builders that receptacles are required to serve countertop and 
workspaces based on use.  
  
MABCD Updates:  
Mr. Nordick reminded the Board Members that License and Certificate renewals began 
September 1, and that MABCD has implemented “walk-in-Thursdays” for certificate renewal 
only.  All other renewals will be processed by appointment or mail in.  
 
With no other business to conduct. Board Member Vail made a motion to adjourn, Board 
Member Belknap seconded the motion, and the motion carried (5 - 0). 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:16 p.m. 
 
Chris A. Nordick 
Chief Electrical & Elevator Inspector 
Secretary, Board of Electrical Appeals. 


